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AN ACT relating to motor vehicles; extending the expiration 
period for a commercial learner's permit; and providing for 
an effective date.

Be It Enacted by the Legislature of the State of Wyoming:

Section 1.  W.S. 31-7-110(e) is amended to read:

31-7-110.  Instruction and temporary driver's permits.

(e)  Any person who holds a valid Wyoming classified 
driver's license and who is at least eighteen (18) years of 
age may apply to the division for a commercial learner's 
permit.  The division may, after the person has successfully 
passed all required examination examinations, other than the 
driving skills examination and paid the required fee, issue 
to the person a commercial learner's permit, which entitles 
the person to drive a commercial motor vehicle on a highway 
only when accompanied by a person who has a commercial 
driver's license valid for the type of vehicle driven and who 
occupies a seat beside the person for the purpose of giving 
instruction in driving the commercial motor vehicle. The 
commercial learner's permit may not be issued for a period to 
exceed one hundred eighty (180) days and only one (1) renewal 
may be granted for an additional period of one hundred eighty 
(180) days three hundred sixty-five (365) days. Every person 
holding a commercial driver's license shall obtain a 
commercial learner's permit prior to upgrading their 
commercial driver's license to a higher class type, adding an 
endorsement or removing a restriction which requires a skills 
test.
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Section 2.  This act is effective July 1, 2020.

(END)
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